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Dear Walter Sprague,

Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

Monday, April 29, 2013 10:13 AM

'‘Walter Sprague'

'Ralston, Ed C.:"; 'Kambin , Roya [EMC]’; 'Dennis Dettloff'
R0O219- Unocal #5043

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) has reviewed the February 11, 2013 document titled Work Plan- Well
Destruction, prepared by the Antea Group, for the Unocal #5043 facility, ACEH case number RO0000219, located at 449
Hegenberger Road in Oakland, California. The work plan proposes to decommission groundwater monitoring well MW-
12A as “recent data indicates that the groundwater monitored by this well monitoring is not impacted at actionable
concentrations”. ACEH believes the chemical concentrations reported in groundwater at MW-12A provide valuable data
regarding the vertical distribution of contaminants at the site. ACEH does not agree with the work plan proposing to
decommission monitoring well MW-12A.

ACEH is in receipt of the April 23, 2013 Remedial Action Plan (RAP) prepared by Antea Group for the site. The RAP
includes a proposal for excavating the area surrounding monitoring well MW-12A. The RAP is currently in review.

Thank you,
Keith Nowell

Keith Nowell PG, CHG

Hazardous Materials Specialist

Alameda County Environmental Health

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway
Alameda, CA 94502-6540

phone: 510 /567 - 6764
fax: 510 /337 -9335

email: keith.nowell@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm




